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July 20, 2021 

Joshua Bleak 
Highbury Resources Inc. 
10808 S. River Front Parkway 
Suite 321 
South Jordan, UT 84095 
 

RE:  Mineral Joe Claims, M-1977-284, Incomplete Application for Transfer of Mineral Permit 
and Succession of Operators, Revision (SO-02), Application Denied 

 

Mr. Bleak: 

On December 2, 2020 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) notified you that 
your application for Transfer of Mineral Permit and Succession of Operators (SO-02) was 
incomplete. To date, the Division has not received your Source of Legal Right to Enter for the 
Mineral Joe permit. On June 19, 2021 Highbury requested to extend the deadline to complete the 
SO-02 application to July 19, 2021. As of the date of this letter, the Division has not received your 
Source of Legal Right to Enter. Therefore the Division has denied the SO-02 application.  

Highbury may submit a new SO application for Division review once Highbury has all the necessary 
documents in order. 

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please contact me. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Dustin Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Phone: (303) 866-3567, ext. 8188 
 
Cc: 
 
Ken Mushinski 
Cotter Corporation 
7800 E. Dorado Place 
Suite 210 
Greenwood Village, CO 80111 
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